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Dear Readers,

We did it! We did actually increase the giving for the Children's
Society at our Christmas Eve Service held last December. In 2015
£800 (plus a little Gift Aid) was raised. In 2016, including Gift Aid, as
worked out by our Treasurer - £900. Thanks to all who gave so
generously for this wonderful charity. I'm sure everyone enjoyed the
S5pm service, which is such an uplifting start to our Christmas
celebrations.

Other charities - (see later pages) - the “flower ladies” - made
£400 from the sale of floral decorations and the “knitters” among you
raised £734, over three years, from the sale of knitted poppies.” 1t is
good to be able to use time and talents to help those less fortunate
and is, I am sure, greatly appreciated.

February is the month when our regular advertisers renew their
payments. Please use their services whenever you can, as their
support helps to keep the Barton Miller coming each month.

COPY FOR MARCH EDITION TO ME BY 20th FEB PLEASE

Yours sincerely Joy Willis

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)

Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563
The Library Van visits Barton Mills (behind Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm

t02.30pm . This will be the following Saturdays -
11th February 2017/11 March 2017
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Vicar’'y Letter

Dear Friends

As parish priest of 4 busy parishes, I couldn’t possibly manage without the assistance of
a wonderful team of co-workers and ministers of different kinds, some of whom have
been faithfully serving here for many years before I arrived, others of whom have arrived
on the scene more recently. This month I’d like to introduce to you David and Caroline
Butcher who are a mix of both, having been active leaders in the churches for some years
but now beginning a new ministry amongst us having been licensed as ‘Readers’ or
licensed lay ministers last June. David and Caroline write:

“We moved here from the West Country in 1991. In 1995 Caroline’s 8-year-old
Goddaughter died suddenly. This hugely impacted Caroline largely due to the strength
demonstrated by the child’s mother who was a close friend and a committed Christian.
Determined to find out where this inner strength came from, Caroline investigated
Christianity by attending an Alpha course on Christian Basics and, in April 1996,
committed her life to Christ.

In the meantime David was quietly observing a change in Caroline and in November
1996 he also gave his life to Christ. Since that point, although their Christian walks have
been independent, they are also very much linked. Within 12 months David was
encouraged to give talks during services and Caroline took an active role in the Children
and Youth Ministry. This led to them visiting various Youth and Family Christian
Conferences and running a youth group together over the next 10 years.

In 2011 David and Caroline, encouraged by their vicar, signed up to a 12 month course
called ‘Growing Leaders’, to help them to determine whether they had the skills and
abilities to consider a leadership role within the church. After much prayer and
consideration with close friends and family, they began training in 2013 to be Lay
Readers, a ministry which particularly focuses on preaching, teaching and pastoral care,
and were licensed by the Bishop in June 2016.

Recently Caroline retired from fulltime employment and is now very keen to develop her
role, which will soon include leading finerals. Her interests include long distance
running, Pilates, golf and holidays in the sun; she is also kept busy providing support to
her elderly mother.

David is currently working four days a week as the Diocesan Safeguarding Advisor,
helping to make churches in Suffolk safe places for children and vulnerable adults. His
outside interests include his passionate support of Arsenal FC, playing golf badly and
social media. He is also keen to develop his ministry and has a particular enthusiasm for
pastoral encouragement, particularly the preaching and teaching aspects of the Lay
Reader role. They both enjoy planning, preparing and delivering services across all 4
parishes of the Lark and Lee Group and also have an active role in the ‘Open the Book,’
a scheme which enables local people to act out bible stories in school assemblies.”

If you meet David or Caroline in church or about the parishes, please do give them a
warm welcome. We are very lucky to have them as part of our marvelous team.

Love, Sandie x




St Mary’s Church Barton Mills.

Parish Priest in Charge: Rev. Sandie Barton.
6 The Street, Freckenham. IP28 8HZ . Tel 01638-720770
Email - revsandiebarton@gmail.com
Your Church Representatives:

Churchwarden/Verger: Davina Peachey, 24 Church Lane
Close, Barton Mills. Tel 716265
Churchwarden: Dave Traher, 25 Church Lane Close, Barton
Mills. Tel 718328

St Mary’s Parochial Church Council Members:
Secretary: Frances Lewis, 11 Church Meadow Barton Mills.
IP28 6 AR. Tel 713155. To whom all correspondence should be addressed.
Treasurer: Steve Hills.
Deanery Synod Representatives:

Nora Shipley and Rodney Knight.

Elders: Colin Brotherton; Glynn East and Dave Traher.

Other PCC Members : David Powell; Sandra Woollard;
Jo Traher; Jackie Vermeulen; Alan Butcher; Heather East and
Steve Hills.

Praver Times at Barton Mills
Fridays (weekly) 4- 4.30pm. In the Church. All welcome.

Mothers Union Next Meeting -
Monday 20th February 2017. 2.15pm. Mildenhall Church Room.

There is also a Prayer Chain for anyone needing prayers for themselves or others.
Please ring Colin Brotherton 713440.

COFFEE MORNINGS 9o
Every Thursday 10.00 - noon in the Church Rooms. &3 o)
ALL VERY WELCOME




BARTON MILLS CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 29" January 10am: Group Service at Freckenham

Sunday 5" February 9.30am: Holy Communion

Sunday 12" February
8am: Informal Early Holy Communion
9.30am: Messy church - activities for children and adults!
Please bring your children and enjoy a very
practical and friendly time in the church

Sunday 19" February 9.30am: Holy Communion (by extension)
Sunday 26" February 9.30am: Praise and Worship Service

Ash Wednesday 1" March 7.30pm: At West Row, Group Joint Service
of Holy Communion

Thursday mornings at 9am: Morning prayer with Bible readings, in the side

chapel
Friday afternoons 4-4.30pm: Informal prayer time in the side chapel.

To contact our Parish Priest Revd Sandie Barton, please phone her on
01638 720770 or e mail her at revsandiebarton@gmail.com

LENT LUNCHES

Simple lunches of soup, bread, cheese and fruit, will be held on Tuesdays
in Lent, from 12noon to 2pm, at various venues around the Mildenhall
area to raise funds for Christian Aid. Details in the March Barton Miller
and the church bulletin.

LENT COURSES
Lent courses will be held in the four churches of our group, Barton Mills,

Freckenham, West Row and Worlington, on the theme of Life Attitudes as
presented in the Beatitudes. There is a description of this on page 8, and
more details will be available soon.




ST MARY’S (BARTON MILLS)
PRESERVATION TRUST

SPRING MEETING 2017

PANCAKE MONDAY 27" February,
in the church

GUEST SPEAKER: KEITH MUTTON,
Falconry Expert, with his birds of

Prey-

Keith Mutton is a Suffolk falconry expert whose work on the
US bases helps protect the lives of the pilots and planes.
His birds of prey are favourites among families at country

shows. He will bring some of them with him, and talk to us

about them and his work.

From 6.30pm - PANCAKES and snacks,
with wine and fruit juice, cafe style
7pm - a short report about the Preservation Trust
activities and plans for the future

7.20pm approx. — Keith Mutton

Tickets: £5 each, children 16 and under free
From Joy Willis (42 The Street, tel 713231)
Frances Lewis (11 Church Meadow, tel 713155)
or at the door.




ST MARY’S (BARTON MILLS)
PRESERVATION TRUST

The Preservation Trust was started in 1996 to raise funds for
the maintenance of the church building, which is now about 900
years old. During the past 20 years many thousands of £s have been
raised. The Scarecrow Festivals have contributed greatly to these
funds, as have the regular annual donations from the many members
in Barton Mills and the wider community, and the special events held
each year.

As 2017 is an 'odd' year, we hope to hold an OPEN
GARDENS event on the first weekend in July, but, of course, we can
only do this if several kind people in Barton Mills will offer to open
their gardens to the public on 1%t and/or 2™ July.

So - PLEASE WILL YOU OPEN YOUR GARDEN?

Any size of garden is interesting to visitors, small ones that
can be easily seen in a short time or really big ones where people
can relax and enjoy the scenery. We also hope to be serving
refreshments and for there to be other events over the weekend.

If you can help with any of this please contact lan Anderson
on 01638 515741, or Frances Lewis, phone 01638 713155, e mail
franceslewis35@gmail.com.

We are also looking for new members to join the committee.
This group organises all the events and meets three or four times
each year, at times convenient to the members. Again if you are
interested, please contact Frances Lewis.

There is information on another page about the annual Spring
Meeting, to be held in the church on 'Pancake Monday', 27
February. Everyone is welcome to come to this event, when Keith
Mutton will be bringing some of his Birds of Prey and talking to us

about them.
Frances Lewis, Hon Sec, Barton Mills Preservation Trust.



Special Study Groups will be held in Lent on the theme of
Life Attitudes — A Study of the Beatitudes

-1
Y.
U
)
(=]
Wlatthe

(s
i
B I
(1

This series of studies examines a series of Jesus’ sayings known as the Beatitudes. These
sayings (part of the ‘Sermon on the Mount®,) in many ways encapsulate his teaching, and
Jesus himself lived them out in his earthly life calling his followers to do the same.

These studies encourage us both to examine our own lifestyle in the light of Jesus' radical
teaching and to dare to live out kingdom values — here and now. Each session takes a dual
approach to studying the Beatitudes, on the one hand deepening our understanding of Jesus
whilst challenging our deepest personal values; and on the other helping us understand how
these teachings impact on our approach to major global issues, such as environmental
pollution and the deep-seated hostilities and injustices that afflict our world.

Studies will be offered at a number of different times and locations across our 4 villages, so
that everyone will have a chance to attend. We are also offering a Quiet Day at beautiful
Clare Priory where we will be introduced to the theme.

Session 1 Living Well - 10am — 4pm Clare Priory Quiet Day, Saturday 4™ March
Session 2 Living Openly — w/c 6™ March

Session 3 Living Purposefully — w/c 13™ March

Session 4 Living Lovingly — w/c 20® March

Session 5 Living Differently — w/c 27" March

Dates, times and venues of the different groups to be confirmed. Please see the March
Barton Miller and the church bulletins for more information about the groups.

Books to accompany the studies will be made available at a cost of £4.99 each ~ sign up
forms for these and the Quiet Day will be available in church during February.




BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL

AFFORDABLE HOUSING

The proposed Housing Needs Survey has now been drafted and sent to Sunila
Osborne - Rural Affordable Housing at Community Action Suffolk. It is hoped
that the Survey will be ready for distribution door to door soon (with SAE’s for its
return), we hope that all households will respond.

FOOTPATH TO MILDENHALL UPDATE

It is hoped that the rest of the path will be re-surfaced soon, it has also been
proposed that there be added provision of wider passing places along the
footpath, to allow easier access for wheelchair and pushchair users; we are
awaiting confirmation on this.

VILLAGE PARTY

The Parish Council are looking at the idea of a Village Party; such as was held
last year for the Queen’s Birthday celebrations. Suggestions have been made
for a Family Event to be held on the Playing Field in late August/Early
September. We would welcome any suggestions for the type of event. We are
also looking for volunteers to help organise and run the event. If you are
interested in helping, or have any ideas please contact the Clerk.

Next Parish Council Meeting:-
Friday 10th February 2017 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

The public are very welcome to attend Parish Council Meetings and will
be offered the opportunity to speak at the beginning of the meeting. If you
wish an item to be raised at any meeting, please contact the Clerk at least
7 days before the meeting date.

Chairman: Pamela Boura (01638 510504) — chairman@bartonmilis.net

Clerk: Vicky Bright (07712 232920) - clerk@bartonmills.net
Office Hours: Mon, Tues, Thurs & Fri 11am-2pm & Thurs 5pm—6:30pm.

Website; Www.bartonmills.net



BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB
All Over 50s Welcome

Wed 1* Feb: At 2 pm in the Village Hall, Pamela Boura will present
“To the Centre and Back, a visit to Central Australia”. Refreshments to
follow.

Wed 15™ Feb: Guided tour of Ely Cathedral and lunch cruise on
board “The Captains Table”. £37.50 members, £39.50 non-members.
Places still available.

Wed 8™ March: Visit to The Wolsey Theatre in Ipswich to see the
comedy “Worst Wedding Ever” with free time before the show. £25
members, £27 non-members. Final bookings on 1¥ Feb.

Enquiries to Pamela on 510504 or pamela@boura.org

Meetings in the Village Hall: £2 members, £3 non-members
Membership 2017 £10

Barton 0Nills E Pistrict
@-ar&ening Club

MEMBER QF R.H.S.
Annual Subscription £12.00

New members and friends welcome as paying visitors

Tuesday 28th February 2017. 7.30pm
Roy Nunn -
“CLEMATIS THROUGH THE YEAR” —

For further details telephone !
lan Anderson. Tel 515741. }
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I received numerous Christmas cards in December, however, very few of them
portrayed the real reason for the season, the celebration of Jesus Christ’s
birthday, BUT one did, and I thought the words worth passing on.

IF our greatest need had been information, God would have sent us an educator.
IF our greatest need had been technology, God would have sent us a scientist.
IF our greatest need had been money, God would have sent us an economist.

IF our greatest need had been pleasure, God would have sent us an entertainer.

BUT our greatest need was forgiveness,
so God sent us a Saviour!

A best man at his friend’s wedding reception offered advice and encouragement
to the newlyweds. In his speech he told of a football coach in a nearby town who,
when his team lost a game, kept the losing score on the scoreboard all week to
remind the team of their failure. The good news for us in 2017 is that Christ
turns off the scoreboard when we fail. He came to earth to die for us and to forgive
us our sins. He doesn’t simply forgive when we repent, He removes our sin as far
as the east is from the west (Psalm 103 v 12). With God, forgiveness means that
our sin is out of sight.

Some of us have made wrong choices in our lives, but our past words and deeds
need not define our future in God’s eyes. When we ask for His forgiveness, we
take a first step towards restoring our relationship with Him and with others. “If
we confess our sins He is faithful and just to forgive us our sins and to cleanse
us from all unrighteousness” (1 John 1 v 9). Let us thank God for not holding our
sins against us and granting us a second chance.

FORGIVE AS GOD FORGIVES YOU - DON'T KEEP SCORE

We extend a warm welcome for you to attend any of the following: Bible Study
at 7.30p.m. on Thursdays (Check for Location — 01638-713892) and Sunday School
and Bible Study on Sundays at 1la.m, or the Worship Services at 3p.m. and
6.30p.m.

F. A. RUTTERFORD
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The Great British Spring Clean on 3/4/5 March

~eedBring~  As part of this national campaign, litter collecting

ey > equipment will be available from in front of the
Village Hall between 9 and 10.30 am on Saturday
4 March. Full sacks of rubbish may also be left
there for later collection by FHDC.

If you prefer to help on Friday or Sunday, we can arrange for
equipment to be available for you to use. Please do get in touch.

Many thanks to those who have already offered to help and also
special thanks to those who contribute to tidying up the village on a
regular basis.

Enquiries and suggestions to Pamela on 510504 or email
chairman@bartonmills.net

Short Term Improvements on the A11

Major works are not expected to take place for at least 10 years and,
in the meantime, some interim improvements are being investigated.

These include a feasibility study for putting traffic lights on the
Fiveways roundabout, a review of speed limits on all roads
surrounding it and the possibility of camera enforcement, and
[I;Rn%rovelrglwents to signage and road markings including signage to
cDonalds.

The parish council has also requested a low noise road surface and
improvements to the junction at Chalk Hill.

There are no plans to close the central reservation crossing points as
part of the short term measures.

The results of the feasibility study for traffic lights and the review of
speed limits are expected to be available in April, so watch out for
more news on the A11 in the spring.
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thBWI BARTON MILLS W | - NEWS AND INFORMATION

INSPIRING WOMEN

Our speaker for January was Rosalind Hamill, a lady toast master and master of
ceremonies.

Rosalind explained how a toast master is employed to oversee events and must be
immediately recognised by the wearing of the well known red coat. This coat, in
hunting pink, dates back to the time of Richard Beau Nash in the early/mid 18th
century.

The role of toast master is to make announcements and use their knowledge of
etiquette and experience to make sure the events run smoothly.

At a wedding, the toast master’s role is to take care of the smooth running of the
whole event, and also assumes similar responsibility at funerals.

It was an informative and most enjoyable evening.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday the 14th of February, the evening is bring
and buy plus a game of bingo

Take a look at our website -
wwwwibartonmills.weeblycom

Brown Bins Vrgaae - a” i OW
If your brown bin wasn't U Regisered Clarty U
emptied on 18 January, it
was because the
contents were frozen. The Village Hall has available
The plastic sack provided to hire
can be used to catering quality
supplement the bin and crockery and cutlery
will be collected, in (approx. 40 place settings).
addition to hopefully
emptyin bin, when the For more information contact
next collection is due on Sue Norton
1%t February. Tel 717040
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BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of
lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within
the parish of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton

Mills. Dec 2016 Winners Jan 2017 Winners

A150 JEisen Bl amp wiiesasim, 7

£30 V Murrell 5
‘ £15 S Bonnett 105
£15 D Little 120
£10 S Pears 59

£10 S Witton 87 P it
£5 MBoura 62 cison

If you would like to _become a member please contact our Treasurer:
Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843

IF YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TOBE IN !!

Prizes of £30, £15, £10 and £5 monthly and twice a year additional prizes of £150.

MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM
AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

Mildenhall Museum Society. On Thurs. FEB. 2™° at 7.30 James
Marston, miller and wordsmith, will speak on Words, Wheat and Wuffings.

If you are not already a member, consider joining now, £10 a year. The
Society acts as the funding-raising arm of the museum as all running costs
have to be met.

THANK YOU to everyone who has made a donation in exchange for
kindling or small wood inside the gate of 29 The Street. Further supplies
are available. Proceeds are for The Brooke, the animal charity (founded
in 1934 by Dorothy Brooke in Egypt) which, by improving the lives of]
working equines in 12 countries, also helps  their owners.

Norma Chapman
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The Hower Workshop Team

We are very pleased to announce that £400 profit was
made from the sale of Christmas arrangements. This has
been donated to Cancer Research for Pancreatic Cancer.
We thank everyone for their support and generosity.

We also will be decorating the Church with all
foliage arrangements from Sunday 22nd
January which should last until Lent - Ash
Wednesday - Ist March. Please call in and
see what can be done using just foliage.

Our thanks for the continued use of the Church Rooms

!Knitted Poppy News I

Nearly all the poppies knitted for the 2014 Remembrance Day display in St Mary’s I
. church have now been sold. This year, a batch was sent down to some friends in
* Woodford, who managed to sell most of them at £3.50 each!

I 2014 £100 I

2015 £302
I 2016 £332 |
. The total of £734 has been split between The British Legion and Help For Heroes. =
I Receipts from those organisations are available to view. I

«» The total amounts raised so far are -

- So, again, well done to all those involved two years ago! .
I Glenda Berrett I
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The Riverside Theatre Company entertain you with dinner theatre

‘LAST PANTO IN LITTLE GRIMLEY’
Thursday 2nd February, Friday 3rd February
and Saturday 4th February. 7.1spm prompt.
Riverside House Hotel, Mildenhall 01638- 717274

Ticket price includes a two course supper and coffee.
Thurs £22.50 Fri/Sat £25.00

Julie Merrick 01638-716177 or Carolyn Child 01638-510418

Regd Charity

SATURDAY 4th March 2017 at 7.30pm (ends 9.15pm approx.)

The APEX, Charter House Square, Bury St Edmunds

FOUR CORONATIONS AND A FUNERAL

Handel - Zadok The Priest

Handel - Let Thy Hand Be Strengthened
Handel - The King Shall Rejoice

Handel - My Heart Is Inditing

Purcell - Funeral Music For Queen Mary

Bury Bach Choir
Prometheus Orchestra
Philip Reed (Conductor)

All seats reserved

The Apex Box Office 01284-758000
www, burybachchoir.co.uk
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ARE YOU AWARE OF
HOME ASSISTANCE GRANTS ?

Funding is available from West Suffolk Councils to assist
families/residents to make safe, repair and improve their homes.

We can assist in different ways, through Warmer Homes Healthy People or
through the Home Assistance grant (HAG) to help home owners carry
out repairs and improvements to their homes to ensure that they are
warm, weathertight, safe and secure and have reasonably modern kitchen
and bathroom facilities.

What type of works may qualify for a grant?

«  Works to remove serious health and safety hazards in the
property.

»  Works to the structure of the property such as walls and
external elements including roof covering and windows.

o Internal services and amenities such as boilers, and electrics
where they are in need of replacement or major repair are
also included.

o  The provision of efficient heating systems and effective
insulation where there is none.

« In certain circumstances the improvement of old kitchens
(over 20 years) and bathrooms (over 30 years) and
improving internal layout.

.  Carry out minor adaptations to enable the owner to be
discharged from hospital and reoccupy their home.

If you wish to apply for a grant or require more information
please call Debbie Paine on 01284 757036 or email
debbie.paine@ westsuffolk.gov.uk
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FIST BUMPS by Brian Crowder

Nearing mid-winter, we often see an increase in colds and flu left
over from crowded gatherings of people at Christmas and New
Year parties. These festive occasions are a happy hunting ground
for spreading germs both airborne and through hand shaking.
Door and shopping trolley handles are known to be harbingers of
germs. Kisses are safer on the cheek than on the lips but shaking
hands, especially for men who do more handshaking than women,
is a dangerously unforeseen way of infecting a group of people.

St George’s Hospital in London have notices displayed
throughout reading “THIS IS A NO SHAKING HANDS
HOSPITAL” and suggests “Fist Bumps”. Why? Someone with a
cold or in the early stages of real flu will be blowing their nose
into a handkerchief or tissue which will transfer germs to the
underside of their palms and fingers. With a cough or sneeze we
mostly cover our mouths or noses with a semi-open hand making
it infectious with plenty of germs on the palm and fingers waiting
to be transferred to an almost unlimited number of hand shakers.
The palm of the hand is a moist, warm incubator of germs unlike
the outside of one’s cool, dry fist.

Someone, perhaps in the medical profession, has thought up a
way of greeting (to replace the risk of handshaking) which is
known as the “Fist Bump”. The theory is that there are far less
germs, if any, on the outside of the closed fist. Several of my
family and friends have used this method of greeting for a year or
so and although handshaking is a time-honoured and friendly
ritual, we have used the first bump and found that no-one objects
and often say, “What a good idea!”
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DEGREE QUALIFIED CHIROPODIST/PODIATRIST

22 St Andrews Street,
Mildenhall. IP28 7HB

Mildenhall Footcare E

www.mildenhallfootcare.co.uk
Henry Tullie
BSc Hons Podiatry, S.R.Ch M.Ch.S

CLINICAL APPOINTMENTS £20.00
Treating:- All foot problems

Nail cutting, Ingrowing Toenails, Thickened nails
Hard skin, corns, callus. Diabetic Footcare and advice.

01638 713092

3/17
2/17 2/17 V h§iglns
? V ehicles
" House signs
BLACKBIRD Portraits
book-keeping Business cards

YOUR LOCAL FIRM
® free initial consultation
° reasonable rates
° efficient and friendly

service
From qualified and experienced

accountant Mthg ns couk
LU e

Elizabeth Klingaman MA FCA

Telephone 01638 711642
Email - contact@
blackbirdbookkeeping.co.uk




What's on in Freckenham February 2017

Freckenham Film Nights — no need to book just turn up - £5. Bar Friday, 3rd
February — Bridget Jones’s Baby. The much anticipated third instalment of
the Bridget Jones’s franchise brings fellow Academy Award (R) winner Emma
Thompson to the case.

Tues 7 February — Coffee Caravan 2 — 4pm free cuppa & advice.

Friday 24 February — Join us for the Macmillan Mammoth Quiz. There's no
need to book. You can come as a team, or come along and join others. No entry
fee but a donation to Macmillan Cancer Support is requested. Bar available for
refreshments. Doors open 7 for 7.30pm start. Raffle. Any queries call Jacqui on
07770 477688.

Saturday 25 February 10 — 12 noon Farmers & Crafts Market with seasonal
produce, meat, bread, cheese, pies, honey, eggs, preserves & pickles and crafts at
the market. Cuppa, cakes & bacon rolls too. Then in the evening Saturday 25
February CAE bring Gramophone Theatre back to Freckenham (their
previous visit in 2013 with End to End had the audience spellbound with their
true tale of John O’Groats to Lands End trip) with Wandedust. This show brings
together a touching assortment of remarkable stories collected in Norfolk and
Suffolk. Each armed with a Dictaphone and a pair of wellies, three women began
a search to satisfy their lust for adventure. Hunting in forgotten corners of the
country they each hoped to bring back the most exciting tale. What they found
instead was something better. Wanderlust weaves stories together using humour,
verbatim and beautiful live music to take the audience on an uplifting journey.
Doors & bar open 7pm for 7.30pm start. There will be an interval. Ticket Price
adults £9 under 18 £5 (suitable for 10+) . 07542 198 933 or 01638 720118.

Film Night Friday 3rd March — A Street Cat Called Bob.

Zumba on a break. New Pilates class has started on Fridays! Further details for
these, stall holder update and all our weekly activities check our new website
www.freckenham.suffolk.cloud

clanB

Scaffolding Ltd

Your local access specialist for all your
Residential & Commercial
Requirements

01638 717294

planbscaffolding@gmail.com
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Aeronics$

Your local fitness class, featuring a mixture of cardio &
resistance training using lightweight dumbbells to help tone
those muscles

Mixed ability choreography set to music taught by a local Rep’s
registered instructor

Barton Mills Village Hall
Monday evenings: 18.00 -19.00
Rate: £3.50 per participant

e e ol |

[ ¢PACE FOR YOUR |
| ADVERT HERE :
I I
| See inside back cover for |
! advertising rates '
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LEARN TO DRIVE WITH

%

“DRIVEWISE”

Your Local Driving School
Alan Chilestone oo

Pass Plus Instructor

For Friendly, Patient Tuition
With Experienced Instructor

e e e

Dual
Controlled Car

Phone Alan
01638 717224 or 07889 600338
www.sirivewisesuffolk:com
alanchilestone@hotmail.com. .«
@DrivewiseS

Drivewise Suffolk

3/17

AJM PROPERTY ENHANCEMENTS
Gardening/Landscaping/Carpentry/External
Paintwork
Does life get in the way of the garden you deserve?
You work all week and then have to work all
weekend as well in your garden, when do you get the

chance to actually enjoy relaxing in it?

We offer a competitive service and work hard to give
you the garden you deserve.

We offer advice on planting and know how to care for
your planis. Let us enhance your garden with a
regular or once off maintenance visit.

I run a insured business which cares and wants to
add your garden to our portfolio.

Andrew McMahon 07592 681391

www.facebook.com/ajmpropertyenhancements
email ajmcarpentry@talktalk.net

website carpenterincambridge.co.uk

6/17
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« Garden Maintenance
* Cutting, Pruning
* Edging

* Turf Preparation & Laying

* Planting & Design

* Fencing

- Patios

* Tree Surgery & Removal
* Garden Clearance

YOUR LOCAL
LANDSCAPE GARDENER

JOHN BROWN LANDSCAPES
. Free No Obligation Quotes

02/17

Friendly
Professional
Service

T. 01842 861245
M. 07540 095229

65 Station Road, Lakenheath, Suffolk P27 918
E.john@johnbrownlandscapes.co.uk




ARCHITECTURAL
PLANS

Planning and Building Regulations
drawings prepared for domestic and
commercial extensions, alterations,
conversions and new build projects.

Initial consultation free of charge.

KEVIN BURTON wmcur

CHARTERED ARCHITECTURAL TECHNOLOGIST
BUILDING DESIGN CONSULTANT

Tel: 07816 950797

Please leave a message if not an-
swered, and I will call you back.

Web: www.kevinburton.co.uk

02/17

THE GREENBOX FIREWOOD CO.
Locally-sourced &  sustainable,
seasoned firewood delivered to
your home. Various sized loads
available, please contact Ed Lub-
bock for details:

07847 812513
edward.lubbock@btinternet.com

11/17

CG MOLE CATCHING
From residential gardens to
large _commercial " sites (EIG
Mofe Catching can provide t
effectlve and eg icient answer to

our mole p
wo%f(Sterec# 1thmgl'Lncha_ TMpReaali
contact 07(53/ gocé< f%r

details: 10 01971
edward.lubbock@
btinternet.com

11/17

AVCARS [

SUEFOLK (LTD)

24 hour Taxi, Executive and Coach Service

Taxi Service from Barton Mills to Bury St Edmunds prices from £17.10

business class airport service
From Barton Mills to:

Heathrow £125.00
Gatwick £130.00
Stansted £75.00
Luton £80.00
Londen City £90.00
Norwich £80.00
Southend £75.00

All prices are based an the vehicle
arriving or departing from Barton Mills
or within 5 miles of the area.

T: 01284 766777

E: book@alcars.co.uk www.alcars.co.uk

website

Book on line using our website
www.alcars.co.uk. Payments can be made
securely on line by debit, credit or AMEX
card. Need an instant quote then speak to
Claire live online.

We take Suffolk Travel Vouchers.

02/17

23




11/17

A i S

WINDOWS, DOORS & CONSERVATORIES

UPVC Windows & Doors
Conservatories
Cladding

Fascias

Guttering

Family Run Business

20 Years Experience

Call Gary 07889 769131 or
01638 717448

www.gwwindowsdoorssuffolk.co.uk

Charles Melrose Close
FENSA

IP28 7BA

Mildenhall Suffolk
Registered Company

DO YOU OR ANYONE YOU LOVE
NEED EXTRA CARE?

Margaret Dube

Self-employed Carer — Live in or daily

All types of care: Dementia, Cancer, MS,
Domestic, Pegfeed, Companion, Palliative.

DBS registered,
clean driving licence
References provided

Tel 07932 389417

Email: margaretdube9@gmail.com

717

TREECREEPER

ARBORICULTURE

“Quality tree care and maintenance”

“Qualified, Certified, Experienced”

“No obligation quotations”

“Works to high standards and wherever possible BS3998”

“Tree surveys”

“Tree planting and aftercare”

“Tree assessments and reports”

“Comprehensively insured”

“Arboriculture operations”

For friendly, honest and practical tree care advice and solutions

call:

01953-498339

07805 953008




Rothwell s |
Carpet Cleaning " i \
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Carpet Cleanlng & ATHTU@L DAN(;ERSAO\DEMY

Stone Floor, Upholstery, Rugs "
A few points that make us stand out,
Rothwell’s has been in business since 1993 BALLET, MODERN AND TAP

We're an honest local family firm.

, DANCE CLASSES
Our large truck mounted machines mean
more cleaning & drying power
f ) EVERY THURSDAY IN THE
or the best results possible.
Members of both the NCCA and TACCA. BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL.
We will move the furniture.
100% satisfaction or it's FREE. TEL 07887 653239
Call Oliver and Max Campbell www.attitudedancersacademy.co.uk
for expert help today.
2/17

01638 428 060 3/17
www.rothwells.biz

APPLIANCE

REPAIRS

«25 Years of Caring & Repairing”

k] COMPETITIVE FIXED RATES

SAME /| NEXT DAY HOME REPAIRS

ALL MAKES OF APPLIANCE REPAIRED
NEW MACHINES SUPPLIED WITH 3YRS
PARTS & LABOUR WARRANTY*
WASHING MACHINES e ELECTRIC COOKERS
TUMBLE DRYERS e FRIDGES ¢ DISHWASHERS 2117

£5 DISCOUNT CALL JIM LOWTHER

¥ BN

| Valid For Any/Repair Vfrith 'I“’his Vouchfer | 07760 61 5846




HILLS ACCOUNTING SERVICES

AFFORDABLE ACCOUNTING SOLUTIONS
TAILORED TO MEET YOUR NEEDS

We Provide:

. Book Keeping
Tax Returns

: Payroll Contact Us Now!

° VAT

o  Accounts 01842 861149
Preparation

. Independent 07833 928997
Examinations hillsaccounts@btinternet.com

° Cash Flow & Steve Hills & Emily Hills

Business Plannin 1 Meadow Drive
ot "9 Lakenheath IP27 9JG
For Sole Traders, Partnerships, Companies, Charities ~ 02/17
& Not-For-Profit Organisations

D.G.FIELD 02/17
Property Maintenance Ltd

Household and Commercial Maintenance

Carpentry Tiling Laminate Flooring Decorating Kitchens fitted
General Household fixtures, fittings and repairs
Decking Fencing & Gates Landscaping

Sheds erected and repaired Hedge Cutting Tree Prunin
All interior & exterior home improvements undertaken
Free, no obligation quotations

No job too small. Phone for friendly & helpful advice

Phone: 01638 712290
Mobile: 07768 793545
(Worlington, Suffolk)
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S. V. COOK

Painting and Decorating Services

DIGGER

: Your Local Handyman

Over 35 years experience NO TIME FOR ANY OF THOSE DIY JOBS?
Home Property & Garden

. ; ; For Fast Efficient Service

For C_ommerc;al & Light Domfesnc Ring David Taylor

Interior and Exterior Decoration Tel 01638-713294 or 07817 386765
Email handydigger@yahoo.co.uk

Wallpapering Specialists
ALL CELEBRATION

Free Quotes Available CAKES
(including Christmas Cakes)
Tel-01638-716459 Made to order - from £15
mob-07850 235876 Phone Jacky
07811 484839
217 anytime

Alan Hirji
Registered Chiropodist/Podiatrist

KR. SHEEN
OOFING SEVICE

All aspects of roofing
REPAIRS/LEADWORK/CHIMNEYS

hepe

57 Magnolia Close REPOINTED

Home Visit Specialist

Red Lodge Suffolk IP28 8TP MOSS REMOVAL/GUTTERING
GARDEN MAINTENANCE
H 01638 751420 M 07943 31 5396 CHALK/FLINT WALL SPECIALIST
fb@clinicalfootcare.org www.hepe-uk.org TEL 01638 510152
wrw clinicalfootcare.org - MOBILE 07867 568225 %17
WALLER WILSON & CO Chartered Accountants 02/17

For accounts or taxation assistance give us a call for a free
no obligation initial consultation

John Waller & Stephen Wilson Partners

The Forge Cottage
2 High Street Mildenhall %‘:;e I())lllggg 211235297 18202
IP28 7EJ
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Balmforth | 91638711171

E: mildenhall@balmforth.co.uk

Our sales and marketing packages are the most comprehensive
of any local agent and include “as standard”,

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

(Out of hours appointments available)

Digital office displays illuminated 24/7

Full colour A3 sales particulars with colour floorplans

Multiple internet listings, including Rightmove & OnTheMarket
Rightmove Premium display as standard

Independent Rental Team

(Specializing in the USAF rental market)

NO SALE— NO FEE

¢ © ¢ @ o 9o o o o

www.balmforth.co.uk

2/17
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S U E HART BSc (Hons), S.R.CH, M.Ch.S

20 years experience with High Risk patients including;
@ Diabetics

Rheumatoid Arthritis

@ Peripheral Vascular Disease
@ Corns/Callus

& Ingrown Toe Nails .....
Thickened Toe Nails

Gait Analysis/Biomechanics/Orthotics
Footwear Advice

Verruccas

Fungal Infections

Diabetic Advice and Treatments

Home visits. Daytime and evening ap-
pointments. Home: 01638 555187 Mobile: 07710155409 E-mail:
susie.harty@googlemail.com
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HAIREHOME
Friendly and reliable hairstylist
Affordable Fashionable Hair
In the comfort of your home
Call/Text LOREN on 07877354150

Available evening and weekends

PARENT AND ' b 5, |
TODDLER ¥ ko
GROUP o

Mondays and Wednesdays

10.00 to 11.30

Barton Mills Village Hall
£2.10 per family

For information call Karen on
01638-713258

02/17

CRN ELECTRICAL

Installations and Repairs

217

Clive Norman (Trustmark Member)
Trelowen

ALAN BUTCHER

Painter & Decorator
Established 1969

Cooks Drove 2/17
West Row Suffolk IP28 8QL
Tel 01638 717514 - PP
07990584405 RIfNE ENEE Barton Mills
JOSEPH TWOMEY | | Selling or letting your home?

Furniture Restoration &
Finishing Specialist
Antique - Modern -
Reproduction

Caned Furniture French
Polishing
Sprayed Finishes
Interior & Exterior Finishes
City & Guilds Qualified

T: 01638 714717
M: 07963 357 184

Barton Mills, Bury St Edmunds

217

You need an Energy Performance Certificate

Contact Pamela Boura, your local DEA
Phone 510504 or 07901 734182

pamela.boura@energeticsurveys.co.uk
Fully Qualified Green Deal Adviser

Energetic

V Surveys 217

N. G. WILSON Plumbing & Heating

FORALL YOUR
PLUMBING &

HEATING NEEDS
02/17

9 Church Meadow, Barton Mills
Tel: 01638 716827




wam N.C.S. ™

CHIMNEY & PLUMBING SERVICES

YOUR LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP
WE’RE FRIENDLY & WE’RE CHEAP

-BIRDS NESTS REMOVED
-OIL & GAS BOILERS
-SOLID FUEL,STOVE FITTED

-SMOKE PRESSURE TEST

-INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

-FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED
-BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL ME ON
MOB: 07824727277 TEL:(01638)662760

E-MAIL: NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK
www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk

*10% DISCOUNT <
FOR _ALL WORK!! |<€

!

-~
v

- Competitive Prices -

RichardFortey | | vzl

Pxperienced
loal |
Engineer |

Tuning Ty

|
| |
101638 662119 NoCall Out Charge |
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The Village Hall is available
for all your social functions.
To hire the Hall

contact

Mrs Sue Norton Tel 717040




BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

Commercial/Business Basie lfspage of £20  Per annum
i page of A5 £40  Per annum
¥ page of A5 £80  Per annum
Whole page A5 £160 Per annum
W Basic lfg*; pageof o4 52 perissue
Y4 page of A5 £2.50 Per issue
Y, page of AS £5.00 Per issue
Whole page A5 £10.00 Per issue ﬂ

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is
envisaged as being for “poster type” publicity for events.
Charity appeals not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. “Poster style” format -

organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

( The Barton Miller \
Editorial Team
take no responsibility for
endorsement of, or statoments
made in published
advertisements which are
accepted in good faith.
However we reserve the right to
refuse any advertisement
considered inappropriate for
publication

SPECIAL NOTICE
If you are preparing any articles or
advertisements for inclusion in the BARTON
MILLER would you please submit where
possible in A5 format copy. Please email
the text (Word/Publisher doc) and illusirations

(JPEG) to nancy@bartonmills.com

ensuring that a printout of the ifem is
provided to the Editor before the reguired

cut_off date. Any item emailed but not
received by the Editor will NOT be included in
the magazine,
To keep proportions correct, fold an AS sheet of
paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size.
Many thanks.

SGT 559 JASON FRANCIS

Police Community Support Officer
Based at Mildenhall Police Station
Telephone 101

Safer Neighbourhood Team

&
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CONNECTING w COMMUNITIES

The Old Courts, 147 All Saints Road, Newmnarket, Suffolk CB8 BHH

ARE YOU FINDING IT DIFFICULT OR MWIPRACTICAL TO USE
PUBLIC TRANSPORT?

We provide the following services to the general public:

Demand Responsive Transport - provides connections to bus
and train links in rural areas or undler some circumstances an
end to end journey. All journeys must be pre-booked.
Monday to Saturdiay 7am to 7pm

Doar to Door Transport [previously Dial a Ride) - Operates
wheelchair accessible minibuses vehicles providing a door to
door service for those who “find it difficult to use public
transport”.

Monday to Friday

Community Car Service — Provided by a tearmm of volunteer
drivers using their own vehides for journeys not possible on
the Door to Door Transport. They provide transport for
hospital and therapy appointrents, hospital visiting and other
personal business_

Please do give us a cali; we will do our best to direct
you to a solution.

Booking line 01638 664304
Monday to Friday 8am until 4pm





